
 

 

Communiqué 

Kindly note that this communiqué in circulation on instant messaging and social media 

platforms is a FAKE NEWS and has not been issued by the Government Information 

Service (GIS). 

The public is requested not to share this communiqué and rely on official sources for 

information, namely our Facebook page ‘GIS Mauritius’, the Government portal 

https://govmu.org and GIS website https://gis.govmu.org  
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